
MAY f 4 Z01Z 

Ms. Sara KendaH 
Chairwoman. National Advisory Coundl for Environmental Polil:y 
and Technology \Vork-Force Issues \Vorkgroup 

Vice President. Corporate Atfairs and Sustainability 
\Veycrhacuscr Company 
P.O. Box 9777. MS CH3 J26 
Federal \\'ay~ \Vashingtun 98063-9777 

Dear Ms. Kendall: 

I oiler my sincerest appreciation to you and your colleagues on th~ National Advisory Council tor 
Environmental Policy and Technology f(.lf your substantial time and effort in addressing the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency's charge to assist with 'vork-forcc planning. leadership development~ 
diversity and talent management. The council developed four advice letters containing more than 30 
recommendations on critical issues~ including the scientific and technical competencies necessary to 
meet tomorrow's challenges: strategies to obtain and retain scienti tic and technical expertise~ and 
recommendations ftlr attracting. retaining and building the superior executh·c leadership talent needed 
tor One EPA and beyond. 

I asked NACEPT to \Vork on this charge because I \Vantcd your external pcrspecth·e on these 
challenging and important issues. The products represent thoughtful and well-researched advice by 
council members who have a key stake in our success. 

Indeed, your advice is already having an impact on our work. The EPA has integrated several of your 
work-force planning recommendations into its work-force planning processes, critical occupations and 
competencies. The EPA is building the infrastntcture and systems necessary to promote collaboration. 
partncring and knowledge sharing in support of One EPA. In addition~ the agency has begun to 
implement the council's recommendations on diversity and inclusion. On March 16, 2012~ the EPA 
submitted its Diversity and Inclusion Strategic Plan to the Office of Personnel Management for 
approval. I have every confidence that the agency's work in this area will be stronger as a result of this 
plan and your related recommendations. 

The EPA is currently analyzing your other recommendations. Your thoughtful adYice is spurring us to 
re-examine some of our priorities and to reconsider some of our fiscal choices to ensure that our work 
lon:e will be successful now and in the future. Should you have any questions or need additional 
infonnation~ please contact Craig E. Hooks. assistant administrator for the Office of Administration and 
Resources !V1anagement, at (202) 564-4606 or hooks.craigti!cpa.gnv. 



Thank you once again for your hard work and valuable contributions. Ultimald). your dTorts \vill st:rve 
to strengthen the EPA· s work force. leading to improved human health, environmental protection and 
sustainability of the agent:) ·s dTorts. \Ve will keep you apprised of our progress as we continue to \\Ork 

with NACEPT on other charges and challenges. 




